
City of York Council Committee Minutes 

MEETING EXECUTIVE (CALLING IN) 

DATE 27 NOVEMBER 2007 

PRESENT COUNCILLORS STEVE GALLOWAY (CHAIR), 
SUE GALLOWAY, JAMIESON-BALL AND 
SUNDERLAND 

APOLOGIES COUNCILLORS ASPDEN, REID, RUNCIMAN, 
VASSIE AND WALLER 

 
99. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
Members were invited to declare at this point in the meeting any personal 
or prejudicial interests they might have in the business on the agenda.  No 
interests were declared. 
 

100. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  

 
It was reported that there had been no registrations to speak at the 
meeting under the Council’s Public Participation Scheme. 
 

101. CALLED IN ITEM - YORK RACECOURSE: APPLICATION FOR LEASE 

EXTENSION AND AMENDMENTS  

 
Members re-considered the decisions made by the Executive on 20 
November 2007 in respect of a report which presented a request from the 
Race Committee to extend the lease of York Racecourse to 99 years from 
2008 and to make various other changes to update the lease. 
 
The Executive decisions in respect of this item had been called in by Cllrs 
Scott, Merrett, Fraser, Gunnell and King and subsequently considered by 
the Scrutiny Management Committee (SMC) (Calling In) at a meeting on 
26 November 2007.  The SMC (Calling In) had resolved: 
 
“That Option B be approved and the decision referred back to the 
Executive for further consideration, with the recommendation that the 
Executive: 

(i) Refer the lease back to Officers for further negotiations, in order 
to: 
a. Seek an automatic allocation from the lease income to cover 

ward matters, including: 

• Toilets 

• Policing 

• Local traffic management 

• Benefits for residents by means of a reduced cost of 
entry to the Racecourse for York Card holders; 

b. Investigate the possibility of providing access to the 
Racecourse from the southern side of the site. 



(ii) Agree, if it is found to be inappropriate to deal with these issues 
via the lease, on a sum of income from the lease to be 
automatically set aside to address the ward matters in 
Micklegate specified in (i)a above. 

(iii) Ask Officers to investigate measures being taken in other cities 
to deal with public order issues arising from sporting events.” 

 
In response to questions from the Executive Leader, Officers confirmed 
their earlier advice that off-site costs could not be included in the lease but 
that there was nothing to prevent the Council from using lease income for 
those purposes.  The results of any further negotiations with the 
Racecourse could be brought back to Members within 2 to 3 months. 
 
RESOLVED: That the recommendations of the SMC (Calling In) be 

approved and the lease referred back to Officers for further 
negotiation with the Racecourse on the matters set out in the 
SMC’s decision. 

 
REASON: In accordance with the requirement to re-consider the original 

decision of the Executive and in order to respond to the 
issues raised by the Calling-in Members and discussed at the 
SMC (Calling In) meeting. 

 
 
 
 
S F Galloway, Chair 
[The meeting started at 2.00 pm and finished at 2.05 pm]. 


